
Norfolk v Nottinghamshire at Rufford Park Golf Club 

15 April 2025 

 

The weather, which had been warm and sunny for a good few days prior to the match, 

turned to rain overnight on the Monday evening and for the early hours of the match day 

on Tuesday. However, by the time of the first tee slot the clouds had cleared and the 

whole afternoon was rain free. 

 

Rufford Park Golf Club is an undulating course set in very attractive countryside some 

half an hour north of Newark and all who took part in the match felt the journey time from 

Norfolk was well worth the effort to play the match. 

 

Although Norfolk got off to an early lead, unfortunately the local course knowledge of the 

Nottinghamshire based team held the edge in some closely contested matches resulting 

in victory for the hosts 5½ to 3½. 

 

Following the golf, we enjoyed a two-course meal, and the usual camaraderie 

associated with these matches. SNGC Vice President Terry Hewitt presented the 

winning trophy to  

Terry Maxim, President of Nottinghamshire Past Captains. The result leaves the annual  

fixture standing at Norfolk leading 9½ to 4½. 

 

 

TPH  

 

 


